
 
 

 

 

 

About this attachment 

DEDJTR commissioned Nous Group to facilitate policy workshops as 
part of the Continuous Improvement Project. The attached report 
prepared by Nous reflects ideas and proposals discussed during those 
workshops. The workshops were one input into the Continuous 
Improvement Project, alongside other streams of work. 

The Nous report is included as an attachment to the final report of the Continuous Improvement Project. It should 
not be read in isolation. There has been considerable additional work by the project team to develop the actions 
and recommendations included in the project report.  

DEDJTR is grateful for the intensive engagement of staff and executives across various departments and 
agencies, including local government. The participation of industry stakeholders at key points in the workshops is 
also much appreciated — the information and feedback they provided made a substantial contribution to the 
development of policy options. 

 

 

 


